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Knights of Columbus 
Council 1684  •  Santa Barbara, California 

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER 2011 

Financial Secretary Notes… 

O ur Memorial Mass for deceased members of our council and for the 

deceased members of the Catholic Daughters is being held jointly with 

the Catholic Daughters on November 9. Mass begins a little after 6 PM. A 

customary dinner is being hosted by Brother David Borgatello and his wife 

Louise. Thanks to David Borgatello and Louise for providing our food. 

December 14 is our Christmas Dinner with entertainment provided by the 

Treble Clefs. Be sure you add these two dates to your calendar. 

 Let me introduce three new members to our Council: Sean Connolly, 

Ruben Rey, and Paul Rayas. All three men took their First Degree 

Exemplification at Serra Hall on September 14.  On October 12 Brothers 

Sean Connolly, Paul Rayas, and Mitch Molitor participated in a Second 

Degree Exemplification at Serra Hall prior to the business meeting.  

 On conclusion, congratulations are on hand to Brother Dan Engler being 

presented by Supreme with a certificate acknowledging his 35 years of 

membership as a member of the Knights of Columbus. 

Ray Charpentier 

November 9 6:00 PM   Memorial Mass 

Knights of Columbus and Catholic Daughters of 

America remember members that have departed this 

life during the past year. Following the Mass is a 

dinner. Ceremony will begin at 6:00 PM.  

Location:   Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street 

December 7  6:30 PM Officers Meeting  

  7:30 PM      General Council Meeting 

Location:  Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street 

December 14 Annual Christmas Dinner 

  6:30 PM Cocktails   

  7:00 PM   Dinner 

   Entertainment by our yearly  

   Christmas choir. 

  Location: Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street  

Special Dates  
and Activities 

Nov 3        11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel 

of the Poor Clares. 

Nov 13          3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to 

End Abortion, in 

front of the Planned 

Parenthood office, 

518 Garden Street 

Nov 25          5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at 

Transition House 

Dec 1          11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel of 

the Poor Clares. 

Dec 11          3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to 

End Abortion, in 

Front of the Planned 

Parenthood office, 

518 Garden Street 

Dec 23          5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at  

Transition House 

© 2011  
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Send correspondence to: 

Ray Charpentier 

2412 Calle Soria 

Santa Barbara,  93109 

Phone: (805) 845-1978 

Grand Knight  

Bruce Garcia 
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Martin Morozowsky 

1951 - 2011 

I n remembrance of our Brother Knight Martin Morozowsky, he was received 

by our Lord Jesus Christ on October 11, 2011. He was the husband to 

Geraldine (Gerry), father of four children Martin Jr., Helen, Jennifer and 

Emma, served his nation as a Marine, and citizen of our community. For 30 years 

Martin was owner and Manager of Marty’s Lawn & Garden Service.  

 

As a member of our council, he earned the Fourth Degree and served as Grand Knight and 

Officer. He enjoyed cooking for various events including our Council’s monthly dinners, 

pancake breakfasts for Bishop High School, and special food at Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Fiesta. At his funeral, he was remembered by family members as well as many of his 

friends and business associates.  

 

Our Council and our community have been strengthened by Martin’s dedication 

and service. May he rest in the peace of our heavenly Father.  



Page 3 

UPDATE YOUR BENEFICIARIES 
 

S ometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things. Take the beneficiaries 

on your life insurance policies.  If your policy was applied for and issued 

several years ago, it could very well be that the person you originally selected as 

the beneficiary is no longer the person you would want to receive the policy 

proceeds.  If you bought the policy when you were single, for example, you may 

have named your parents as beneficiaries. If you have since married, that should 

be updated to reflect your spouse or your children as beneficiaries. 

Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is specifically designated as the first in priority to 

receive policy proceeds.  We also encourage the naming of a contingent beneficiary, as alternate 

person designated to receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the original beneficiary pre-

deceases the insured. 

I routinely call all of my policyholders for annual review appointments, usually near the 

anniversary date of your policy – the date it was originally issued.  One of the matters that I’ll discuss 

during this review is the status of your beneficiary designations.  If they need updating, and they often 

do, I can complete the paperwork during that appointment. 

I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss your family’s needs. 

David L. Farebrother, FICF, LUTCF 

david.farebrother@kofc.org 

California DOI license 0E547974 

Office (805) 684-0053 

Cell  (805) 766-2144 

Insurance Field Agent  Notes                                                          

by David Farebrother 

For November and December  

Happy Birthday to Brother Knights 

November Birthdays 

  1  Jose Martinez 

  1  Jose Perez 

  6 Anthony DalBello 

  7   Reuben Rey 

13 Robert Luis 

13  Gene Manriquez 

14  Orville Reed   

19 Oswald Moreno 

20 Antonio Medina 

21 Joel Morelos  

27 Dwight Peterson 

27  David Whitefoot 

December Birthdays 

   1 Paul Strassel 

 6 John Aull 

   8 Joseph Connolly 

  11 John Balster  

  16 Steven Von Dollen 

  18 Louis Diaz 

  21 Steve Riffero 

  24 John Corcoran 

  25 Frank Newton  
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GENERAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 1684 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2011 

T wenty-four members were present when the Council 

meeting for September was called to order at 8:30 p.m. 

by Grand Knight Bruce García who led the Lord’s Prayer 

and Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon closing the meeting doors, 

Warden James Bauer verified membership cards.   The notes 

from the officer’s meeting of August 10, 2011, were read 

with no corrections. [The meeting lacked a quorum.] 

Under membership, Sean Connolly, Ruben Rey, Paul Rayas, 

and Wayne Thomas participated in a First Degree 

Exemplification at Serra Hall and were accepted as new 

members of Council 1684, except Wayne Thomas who is a 

member of Council 13756 in Carpenteria. 

The Grand Knight reported on the following items: 

 The September 22 social will feature Al Anglin and 

Vangie Herrera presenting some pictures of their life in 

Kuwait and a terrific menu of barbequed tri-tip, hot 

dogs, chili beans, salad and dessert will be served. 

 A Second Degree Exemplification will be held prior to 

the October business meeting. 

 The tickets for the Knights Nite Out on October 26 are 

ready to go and this major charitable event will be 

bigger and better than ever.  The $125 dollar ticket 

includes dinner for two and one ticket for the reverse 

raffle. 

 The Villa Majella Country Faire barbeque will be held 

Sunday, October 23 in Serra Hall. 

 The Memorial Mass hosted by Brother David Borgatello 

and his wife Louise is on November 9 at 6 p.m. in Serra 

Hall. 

 The Catholic Daughters will host a luncheon in Serra 

Hall on September 25. 

 The annual Blue Mass will be held on Monday 

September 19 at St. Rafael’s church. 

No communication was read. 

Under the Treasurer’s Report, the Council’s September 

balance was $4,199.18 after no deposits and withdrawals of 

$1,048.34. 

The Financial Secretary reported two bills paid. 

There was no unfinished business. 

Under new business, PGK Brother Dan Engler was presented 

with an award from Supreme for 35 years of membership 

and Brother Mark Weitstock made a sales pitch for the 

Knights Nite Out. 

Under the District Deputy’s Report, District Deputy Albino 

Prado welcomed the new Knights into the larger world of 

Knight’s fraternity. 

Under the Field Agent’s Report, Brother David Farebrother 

spoke to the new members and explained the many excellent 

opportunities they have to invest in their future with the 

Knights: life insurance, long-term care, annuities and more. 

Prayers for sick or distressed: 

 For Brother Bob Roux who is suffering from heart 

problems 

 For Joe Bauer, Jim Bauer’s brother who was in a car 

accident. 

 Brother Lewis Valenzuela for the safety of his grandson 

stationed in Iraq. 

 Brother Al Anglin for his wife Vangie who is having an 

angiogram for heart problems. 

The Council meeting for September closed with a prayer 

from new member Brother Paul Rayas and adjourned at 8:45 

p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Al Anglin, Recorder 
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Pro-Life Report  

COME TAKE PART IN MARY’S RUN/WALK 

 FOR THE UNBORN BABIES! 

 
          You’re invited—and so is your family! 

 

 

Want to take part in a fun event that honors the mother of one of our Council 1684 members and 

helps the pro-life cause, too?  Then come enjoy the Fun Run/Walk in memory of Mary Ellen 

McCaffrey, mother of our Brother Knight Matt McCaffrey, on Saturday, November 12, at 9:00 

a.m., starting at East Beach in Santa Barbara. 

Mary Ellen was a passionate crusader for the pro-life movement for 40 years. God called her into 

eternal joy on January 22, 2011, the anniversary of the Supreme Court’s infamous Roe v. Wade 

abortion ruling. Her children are holding this event to launch a fund-raising drive to send pro-life 

teenagers to the annual March for Life in Washington, D.C., and the Walk for Life West Coast in 

San Francisco, next January. A number of our Council 1684 brothers and family members will 

take part. 

This Fun Run/Walk will kick off with a gathering at the East Beach parking lot, at the 

intersection of Milpas St. and Cabrillo Blvd., on the ocean side (there’s a $3.00 parking fee if you 

want to park in the parking lot), where refreshments will be provided (coffee, water, 

Gatorade).  Then we’ll take a self-paced run (or walk) from East Beach to the harbor (about 1-1/2 

miles), along the bike path and back. (You don’t have to go the whole way.) 

Participants will receive a special t-shirt to commemorate this unique event. Donations will be 

gratefully accepted to establish a fund in memory of Mary Ellen McCaffrey to help teenagers 

attend the March for Life and the Walk for Life West Coast.  

Your support will help encourage a new generation of young pro-life activists who’ll carry on 

Mary Ellen’s legacy of tireless work to save unborn babies and end abortion in our beloved 

country.   

(Note: The Santa Barbara Marathon will take place on the same day, with runners coming from 

the direction of Goleta and stopping at the City College track.  Don’t confuse these runners with 

our event.  Go straight to the East Beach parking lot.) 

We’ll see you on November 12!  Meanwhile, spread the word!  Please invite your family and 

friends to come honor Mary Ellen and help save babies.  For more information, please 

contact Matt McCaffrey by e-mail:  matthew2005@webmail.us  Important:  if you’re going 

to take part, please tell Matt your T-shirt size in advance.  God bless you! 

 

Mike Engler, Pro-Life Chairman  

Mike Engler 

mailto:matthew2005@webmail.us
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BOARD MEETING OF COUNCIL 1684 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2011 

S eventeen members were present when Grand 

Knight Bruce García called the Council meeting 

for October to order at 8:37 p.m. Upon closing the 

meeting doors, Warden James Bauer verified member-

ship cards.   The minutes from the September meeting 

were read with two corrections. 

Under membership, Sean Connolly, Paul Rayas, Mitch 

Molitor and Wayne Thomas participated in a Second 

Degree Exemplification at Serra Hall prior to the busi-

ness meeting.  There were no new applications. 

The Grand Knight reported on the following items: 

 The tickets for the Knights Nite Out on October 26 

are ready to go and this major charitable event will 

be bigger and better than ever.  The $125 dollar 

ticket includes dinner for two and one ticket for the 

reverse raffle. 

 The Villa Majella Country Faire barbeque will be 

held Sunday, October 23 in Serra Hall, 1 – 4 p.m. 

There will be a silent auction and prizes. 

 The Memorial Mass hosted by Brother David Bor-

gatello and his wife Louise is on November 9 at 6 

p.m. in Serra Hall. 

 The next business meeting of the Council will be 

December 7 followed by the Christmas social on 

December 14 where the Treble Clef Singers will 

entertain again by popular demand. 

No communication was read. 

Under the Treasurer’s Report, the Council’s September 

balance was $3,343.36 after deposits of $469.00 and 

withdrawals of $1,324.82.  The September dinner had 

income of $317.00 and expenses of $233.80 which re-

sulted in a profit to the Council of $83.20. 

The Financial Secretary reported two bills paid. 

There was no unfinished business. 

Under new business, Brother John Green informed the 

Council of the passing of Brother Martin Morozowsky, 

PGK.  He moved, and Brother Richard Rink seconded 

that “The Council send a Spiritual Bouquet to the fami-

ly.”  Motion passed unanimously. 

Brother Mark Weitstock explained the Knights Nite 

Out and encouraged members to build up the attend-

ance.  Brother Richard Rink brought a proposal to have 

Council 5300 install a link on their website that leads to 

our bulletin.  There was no objection and there is no 

cost. Brother Ray Charpentier informed members that 

he has plastic covers now where members can keep 

their membership cards.  Brother Lewis Valenzuela 

noted that he did not find any mention Columbus or 

Columbus Day in the News Press. 

There was no District Deputy’s Report. 

Under the Field Agent’s Report, Brother David Fare-

brother encouraged the new Second Degree Knights to 

read their Columbia magazine.  Along with the other 

great articles in the October issue, the “Insurance and 

Investments” article says that the Knights of Columbus 

now has over 80 billion dollars of life insurance in 

force and is one of the top five insurers in the country.  

Through the difficulties of the market and economy, the 

Knights Insurance Company has grown consistently 

and remains the best place for Knights to invest to their 

nest eggs growing. 

Prayers for sick or distressed: 

 Brother Mark Weitstock for the family of Martin 

Morozowski. 

 Brother Ray Charpentier for Vangie Herrera, 

Brother Al Anglin’s wife, who underwent heart by-

pass surgery two weeks ago. Brother Al thanks all 

of those who prayed for her during this ordeal. 

 

The Council meeting for October adjourned at 8:58 

p.m.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Al Anglin, Recorder 
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Deacon’s Corner:  

 
APPROACHING THE END OF ANOTHER YEAR 

 

O nce again we find ourselves approaching the end of another calendar year. The seasons have once 

again begun to change, as much as they change here in our little piece of paradise in Santa Barbara. 

This year we will again be celebrating the Thanksgiving weekend and the First Sunday of Advent 

simultaneously, and how appropriate this is, that as we give traditional thanks throughout our great nation 

for the blessings God bestowed upon the early settlers of our county. 

There are many accounts of that first Thanksgiving, with several authors desperately contradicting each 

other. My favorite depicts the new arrivals to America as religious refugees who were seeking freedom 

from the tyranny of the British monarchy, and finding a way to survive the terrible years immediately 

after their arrival. They found a way to barter with the natives and other Europeans they encountered; they 

foraged for food and buried their loved ones, and when they realized they had made it through the worst 

of it all, they gave thanks and praise to Lord. 

Personally I’m grateful I haven’t had to defend my family against wild animals, or build a community 

from the naturally occurring materials in the foothills of Massachusetts or Vermont, but we all have had 

challenges in our life, and it is my hope that we all turn and give thanks and praise to God when we finally 

conquer our obstacles, or find a different path that eventually leads us to happiness and peace. 

A few short words on the new translation of the English Missal.  

I hope we are all aware of the coming changes to the Mass, that we will begin using on the first Sunday of 

Advent (November 27). The Mass itself isn’t going to change merely the words in some of the prayers 

and responses.  

I’ve never been a big advocate for using the missalettes, in the pews, I prefer we listen and respond with 

our hearts and spirit; but I ask that we all follow along closely for several weeks, so as to worship as 

community. When people are doing something or not doing something that others are or aren’t doing, it 

becomes a huge distraction for others. The Mass is intended for everybody to come and worship together, 

we do bring our own troubles, joys and personalities, but we are called to celebrate the glory of God as 

one people. Together we form, and are the body of Christ. 

Yours in Christ and Service 
Deacon Randy Saake 
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From left to right is Paul Rayas, member 

of Our Lady of Sorrows; Sean Connolly, 

member of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel; 

Wayne Thomas, member of St. Joseph 

Parish; and Ruben Rey, member of Santa 

Barbara Parish at the Old Mission. Each 

of these men participated in a First Degree 

Exemplification held at Serra Hall on 

Wednesday evening, September 14. 

PGK Brother Dan Engler was presented with an 

award from Supreme for his 35 years of member-

ship as a Knight. 

From left to right is Paul Rayas, 

member of Our Lady of Sorrows; 

Wayne Thomas, member of St. 

Joseph Parish and Council 13756; 

Mitch Molitor, member of Holy 

Cross; and Sean Connolly, member 

of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel. Each 

of these Knights participated in a 

Second Degree Exemplification at 

Serra Hall on Wednesday evening, 

October 12.  
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There was a good turnout for the 

Knight’s Nite Out. With 137 reverse 

raffle tickets sold, 178 people attend-

ed the dinner. From the photo on the 

left you can tell that Serra Hall was 

full. 

While the reverse raffle numbers were being called, at 

this table several of us celebrated Al Anglin’s birthday. 

He states that he is now old enough to retire. 

People are lining up for the main 

course: Tri-tip, potatoes, string beans 

and roll. Wine was served at each 

table. 

Borgatello, Stovesand and 

Charpentier review the remain-

ing four tickets. With the last 

four ticket holders agreeing to 

split a $4,000 cash prize, the 

winners are Ida Borgatello, 

Louise Borgatello, Joe Connolly 

and Wayne Covert. Other cash 

prizes given out amounted to 

$475. Midway in the reverse 

raffle, Mark Wietstock gave out 

$500 checks to 12 local chari-

ties.  
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Knights of  Columbus 
Council 1684 

c/o Ray Charpentier 

2412 Calle Soria 

Santa Barbara, CA 93109 

District Deputy Ernie Guzman      647-1862 

Insurance Agent David Farebrother       684-0053 

Officers 

Chaplain  Father Paul Devot       963-1734 

Grand Knight  Bruce Garcia           964-8321 

Deputy Grand Knight Jim Garland       569-5516      

Chancellor  Steve Romofsky      962-4861  

Recorder  Thomas Anglin      563-0127 

Treasurer  Robert Roux       682-1788 

Advocate  Paul Maxwell       967-2791 

Warden  James Bauer            963-9831 

Inside Guard  David Chávez        331-7786  

Outside Guard  Donald Randles       845-6171  

Financial Secretary Ray Charpentier, PGK     845-1978 

Trustees  (3 yr) Mark Wietstock      899-2729 

   (2 yr) John Green, PGK   687-0497  

   (1 yr) Jacques Benoit      896-4489 

Serra Hall Manager Ray Charpentier, PGK     845-1978 

Bulletin Editor  Richard Rink                   687-0514 


